
  
 
 

 
November 4, 2021 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  Purchased Gas Adjustment (“PGA”) / Actual Cost Adjustment (“ACA”) 
        The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

To reflect the proper change in the Company’s PGA, ACA, and Refund Factor, I am 
providing herewith to the Missouri Public Service Commission for filing, in electronic form, 
the following revised tariff sheets: 

 
P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 17th Revised Sheet No. 62; 
P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 17th Revised Sheet No. 63; and 
P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 17th Revised Sheet No. 65. 

 
The tariff sheets represent the Company’s Winter PGA filing for its three PGA service areas and 
reflects changes in the PGA factors and the ACA factors. These tariff sheets bear an issue date of 
November 4, 2021, and a proposed effective date of December 1, 2021. 
 

As a result of this filing, for the North System, the effect of these changes will increase 
the firm PGA rate from the current $0.36195 per Ccf (100 cubic feet) to $0.71850 per Ccf. For 
the South System, the effect of these changes will increase the firm PGA rate from the current 
$0.39040 per Ccf to $0.96720 per Ccf. For the Northwest System, the effect of these changes 
will increase the firm PGA rate from the current $0.32579 per Ccf to $0.64494 per Ccf. 

 
Pursuant to changes recently made to the Company’s PGA tariff, the Company is also 

seeking, through verified direct testimony, extended recovery periods and a different carrying 
cost rate for extraordinary costs stemming from Winter Storm Uri. 
 

Please bring these filings to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate 
Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns 
you may have regarding these PGA/ACA filings. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 
 
cc:  Commission Staff 

Office of the Public Counsel 


